[image: image1.png]AOOS

Alaska Ocean Obsenving System




Data Management and 
Communications Committee


AOOS DMAC Committee Meeting

Thursday, January 27, 2005

EVOSTC Office, 441 West Fifth Avenue, Suite 500, Anchorage, Alaska

Goals: 1) program update; 2) presentation and discussion of suggested DMAC standards and protocols for AOOS; 3) actions for progress

Agenda

1:45 p.m.
AOOS, DMAC and agency updates
All
McCammon (AOOS) – AOOS will receive a $1.8M earmark for FY 05 operations.  The money will fund extra pieces of PWSOOS, UAF data management and modeling (with matching funds from UAF’s SuperComputing division), and enhancements to other observing capacity, such as Cross Sound, GAK1, Amukta Pass, Bering Strait moorings, ice radar and ice thickness.  Other costs, e.g., Executive Director’s salary, DMAC support, office rent, etc., come from different funds.  Next year’s budgetary goal is $6M.  More planning and workshops during the next 9 months will go into preparing the proposal.  Upcoming workshops are for Lower Cook Inlet, SE Alaska, Barrow cabled observatory, etc.  

Senator Steven’s office is taking the lead on the national planning effort for authorizing legislation and budget influence. His office will sponsor the bill.  

There will be a pilot effort workshop in late June to discuss inclusion of biological data into the PWS data suite.

AOOS is planning a program for education and outreach, including SeaGrant.  The plan should be completed by this coming October or November. AOOS is working closely with agencies in terms of addressing their strategic plans with AOOS resources.

AOOS is considering formation of a Science Advisory Group to provide independent review of proposals and programs.  This body would perform the role of a steering committee.

2:15 p.m.
Suggested standards and protocols for AOOS (html, ppt)
Bern Megrey

3:10 p.m.
BREAK
3:30 p.m.
Discussion
Should AOOS deliver data? There were two viewpoints expressed:  No, it should stay distributed because of liability, etc.  Yes, AOOS should be a one-stop shop, although data need only delivered through some of the theme portals, e.g., research, but not others, e.g., education, tourism.

Scott Pegau recommended that AOOS develop a QA standards descriptor as part of required metadata.

4:40 p.m.
Next steps for AOOS DMAC

Bern Megrey will modify the suggested standards and protocols to meet the collective views of the AOOS DMAC Committee.  He will distribute the revision to the committee and data managers for their comment and eventual acceptance.

To further explore the adaptation of SEACOOS data management concepts and practices to AOOS, there will be a meeting of Mark Johnson, Rob Cermak, Peter Olsson, Tom Heinrichs and Charlton Purvis.

5:00 p.m.
ADJOURN
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